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So do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for I am 

your God. I will strengthen you and help you; I will uphold you 

with my righteous right hand.       

Isaiah chapter 41 verse 10 

 

Sunday 24th July 2022 

10:30am Worship service at the Community Hall, Lukas and Keeley Wirrich bring Blake 

and Noah for Dedication 

Owls and Eagles will not be meeting this week or through the summer. 

 

Live at the hall.  For those at the hall, there will be opportunity for and (socially distanced) 

socialising.  Refreshments served at the end of service. 

 

Live on Zoom will be open from 10:00 a.m.  Afterwards we will, as last week, have the option 

of joining others in chat rooms of about 4-5. 

If you know of anyone outside of KCBC who joins us, please let them know about the recording or 
alternatively invite them by passing on the Zoom details. If you need help, please contact one of the 
tech team, who will be delighted to assist you - David B, Darren, Jack, Phil, Nick, Richard 

 

Prayer chain  

Nat Bond 01626 366668    email: natfromfife@gmail.com 

If you are not on the chain at the moment, would like to put things on the prayer chain or 

would like to be involved please talk to Nat. 

 

 

Pastor:  David Goddard    

Secretary: kcbcscribe@hotmail.com 

Newsletter & Website Updates: kcbcnews@btinternet.com 
Website:   http://kcbchurch.org.uk/ 

Facebook group: KCBC at home 

mailto:natfromfife@gmail.com
mailto:kcbcscribe@hotmail.com
mailto:kcbcnews@btinternet.com
http://kcbchurch.org.uk/
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Please remember our diary in your daily prayers 
 

 

Wednesday 27th July 

7:30pm Homegroup meeting at Haytor Drive 

7:30pm Homegroup meeting at Primrose Drive 

 

Sunday 31st July 

10:30am Worship service at the Community Hall  

 

Saturday 6th August 

9:00am David leading prayers at the Kingsteignton beating of the bounds walk 

7:30pm Graham is hosting our zoom quiz, link and answer form to follow 

 

Sunday 7th August 

10:30am Communion Worship service at the Community Hall  

 

Saturday 13th August 

9:00am David leading prayers at the Kingsteignton beating of the bounds walk 

 

Sunday 14th August 

10:30am Worship service at the Community Hall  

 

Sunday 21st August 

10:30am Communion Worship service at the Community Hall  

 

Sunday 28th August 

10:30am Worship service at the Community Hall  

 

Sunday 4th September 

10:30am Communion Worship service at the Community Hall  

 

Sunday 11th September 

10:30am Worship service at the Community Hall  

 

Notes for your diary 
• Next Quiz is Saturday 6th August at 7:30pm. Graham has kindly agreed to continue to host 

quizzes via zoom as long as we have enough interest so invite friends and family and don’t 

forget you can now meet in groups to make up teams.  

• Eagles and Owls restart on Sunday 11th September 

• KILTS restarts on Tuesday 13th September  

• Messy Church Restarts on Saturday 24th September 
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From the minister… 

As schools break for the Summer and many have the opportunity to take annual 
leave, we can thank the Lord for so much that has happened over the last year.  We 
have got back to the hall, run Sunday Clubs, KILTS and Messy Church, Friday Outings, 
Home Groups in homes and so much more.  And it has been hard work for many and 
a rest is welcomed when we can get it. 

Re-engagement is one of the buzzwords passing around the voluntary and care 
sectors.  A common difficulty organisations have is to reengage those who used to 
help and have not come back.  Across our communities, efforts are being made to get 
people back or find new people who would be willing to give their time.  In the light of 
that, our re-engagement with church life has been encouraging and so much is 
running again. 

But we are often very stretched.  We hear the call of Christ to engage in His work of 
the Kingdom of God and that doesn’t necessarily equal church work.  So the more 
urgent question is, are you reengaging with God’s work in some way or another?  
Over the Summer, seek the Lord as to how you are to engage with Kingdom work.  
Where does the Lord want you to put your energy come September?   

         David 

 

 

 

Prayer for Ukraine –A Prayer for Peace    

God of peace and justice, 

we pray for the people of Ukraine today. 

We pray for peace and the laying down of weapons. 

We pray for all those who fear for tomorrow, 

that your Spirit of comfort would draw near to them. 

We pray for those with power over war or peace,  

for wisdom, discernment and compassion to guide their decisions. 

Above all, we pray for all your precious children,  

at-risk and in fear, that you would hold and protect them. 

We pray in the name of Jesus, the Prince of Peace. 

Amen 

 
Archbishop Justin Welby  & Archbishop Stephen Cottrell 
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      News from the CAP Teignbridge Debt Centre:  

We are currently supporting 15 clients across Teignbridge, helping to release the weight 

of debt and also supporting them practically and emotionally.  

A client had been taking her washing to her Mum’s for many years as she was unable to 

save up for a washing machine, despite efforts to try and save.  A member of a local 

church had a spare washing machine, which has now been donated and installed in the 

client’s home.  Many clients have pre-payment meters for their energy which often have 

much higher standing charges than other meters.  Through CAP, we have been able to 

provide many fuel top-up vouchers for those who are struggling to make ends meet. 

Are you passionate about helping others, a good listener, and have 4 

hours/month available?  We are currently looking for more befrienders to join a 

debt coach on client visits. 

 

If you feel led to support the work of CAP Teignbridge, practically or financially, 

please get in touch with Tim Wigley - Debt Centre Manager - 

timwigley@capuk.org   THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as 

in fact you  are doing” 1 Thess. 5:11  

We need to encourage each other and stay connected.  Do you have a Bible verse, poem, 
passage or song or any of the following?  Something you are thankful for.  Something that has 
made you laugh.  If you have found something online that would be a good resource for us, 
please share.  If you don’t feel comfortable sharing in “person” this may be the way for you to 
encourage others.            

Sarah 

 

  

mailto:timwigley@capuk.org
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Hope 

I feel like I may not have managed to share with everyone yet how we have just come 

back from Iceland. It was lovely, thank you for asking. We saw some beautiful scenery 

and some simply mind-boggling scenery. This lava beach probably comes under the 

latter heading. 

 

 

There were a couple of trolls turned into rock by the rising sun a bit further up the 

beach, but I was very struck by this bit of dark, inhospitable, gritty beach; symbol of the 

brutality of the earth and the power of volcanoes and the elements of nature. Because 

if you look more closely at the larger white stone in the middle of the picture.....  
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You will see a tiny white flower, growing in the dark, inhospitable, gritty lava. Better 

botanists than I may even be able to identify it but to me it is, simply, hope. It is a thing 

of beauty, struggling and surviving, precious just because it exists. 

We have sweated through a heatwave, which means by the time you get this we will be 

sheltering from torrential rain or shivering against a grey sky, but we are at least in 

summer. For so many people, the coming winter is going to be a really challenging time 

of choosing between heating and eating, of protecting the vulnerable without making 

themselves even more so. And for so many of us that will make us feel as isolated and 

alone as that little white flower.  

These coming months, we as individuals and as a church need to hold fast to our sure 

and certain knowledge that we are children of God, loved and cherished and valuable. It 

is true of us and also of those around us. Does everyone around us know their true 

worth? Do we all understand just how precious we are in the eyes of the One who 

made them?  

We need to hold fast and to act on those convictions, wherever our frontline is; 

families, workplaces, schools, out and about at the shops, in cafes. Let’s look for the 

opportunities to lift people, build them, celebrate and help them.  

Let’s look for the tiny white flowers and treat them as the precious, surprising, 

tenacious gifts they are. 
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If you would like to have those opportunities presented to you, there are still spaces 

for befrienders on our new Linking Lives listening scheme, launching in the autumn. 

HITS and THAT tell us the donations have dropped off. CAP are looking for befrienders 

and financial support.  

Rose 

From our friends at the Beehive. (Africa) 

...........Our bigger little ones desperately need pyjamas (long sleeve / long leg). 

 Lovingly used are great, and from age 12 months right up to 8 years, boys and girls.  

If you have pyjamas that your kiddies have outgrown, we would love to give them a new 

home.  

If you are able to help please give the pyjamas to us and we will make sure they get to 

Beehive.   Thank you.  Bill and Susanna 

 

 

Christian Response to Easter Europe (cr2ee)     

They ask for: 

 Funds to send the items to Moldova. Each lorry costs around £4,000.  

 We have also been sending funds direct to our colleagues in Moldova to enable them to buy items 

immediately whilst waiting for the lorry to arrive. 

 Very good clothing and bedding (duvets, blankets, sheets, duvet covers, sleeping bags - not second-

hand pillows), food - non-perishable and must be in date by at least 6 months, (tinned food, pasta, rice 

etc.), over the counter medicines, toiletries (not bubble bath as most do not have baths), sanitary towels, 

nappies, and incontinence pads. 

 Help in collecting items from people.  The lorry departs from Exmouth. 

 

More information can be found using these links   Brief outline of cr2ee 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/cr2ee/    website http://www.cr2ee.org.uk/ 

 

file:///C:/Users/Oddy%20Family/KCBC/Newsletter/2022/Brief%20outline%20of%20cr2ee
https://www.facebook.com/groups/cr2ee/
http://www.cr2ee.org.uk/
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HOME MISSION STAMPS Please save all your stamps and 

encourage family and friends to do so   Stamps should have 

12mm or 1/2 inch border, please then give them to Rita who will 

sort them and send them on our behalf 

 

 

 

How to join the Sunday Service via Zoom'.  

1. Go onto the internet and type kcbchurch.org.uk  
2. On the Home Page (the first page with the Coronavirus statement) in 

the top right-hand corner is a green bar and on it is written "online 
service" with an arrow. 

3.  Click on the green bar/arrow and you'll go straight to the video. 
4.  Either press play or it will automatically start playing 
 

 


